
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

From the desk of Chief Sturgill… 
 

From the Police Department 
 

 

We hope you are having an enjoyable summer!  Please use caution 
driving throughout the village as many children are out playing and 
riding their bikes.  
  
Vacation Notifications 
Remember to call the CH Dispatch Center at (216) 883-6800 to schedule 
your house watch when you go on vacation.  This way we know that you 
are not home. We will keep a closer look on your home and also 
physically check the exterior once a shift. 
 
Bacci Park Reminders 
Police officers once again are working in Bacci Park M-F 5:00 p.m. – 9:00 
p.m. and on the weekends from 1:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. (weather 
permitting).  If you are enjoying the park and notice any problems, 
please stop any officer on duty and let them know.   
 
Also, please remember to keep all dogs leashed at all times and to pick 
up after your pet.  Bags are provided throughout the park. 
 
Another reminder is to avoid parking or driving on any lawn or grass 
area.  The Service Department works very hard to keep the park very 
scenic and manicured for all to enjoy.  Nothing will harm the park’s 
lawns quicker than a parked, hot vehicle or wheel ruts.  
 
Safety Town 2018: 
For two weeks (June 11-June 22) over 50 children from the three villages 
attended the 2018 Safety Town.  Over 26 volunteer CHS students, CHS 
staff, CH Pool Staff, Police officers and Fire Fighters instructed at this 
year’s program.  Safety Town is used to jumpstart our youngster’s 
awareness to everyday hazards and dangers. It also teaches them on 
how to safely deal with and avoid these situations.  Topics include, but 
are not limited to bicycle safety, pedestrian & traffic safety, fire safety, 
“Stranger Danger,” 911 procedures, etc.  
  
Special appreciation goes out to the following: BHPD Ptl. Michael 
Tulcewicz (who has organized this program for nearly 10 years); CHES 
Secretary Tracy Deal; all of the assisting safety force members and 
finally all of the CHS volunteer students. It is because of their hard work 
that this program is and will continue to be a great success.  We’ve 
included photos with the newsletter.  Stay Safe! 
 
Respectfully; 

Chief Sturgill 
 
 

 


